
CEMP LEADERSHIP COUNCIL MINUTES 
OCTOBER 4, 2018 

ST. CHRISTOPHER’S – 6:30 PM 
  

Attending:      Bishop Doug Sparks 
 St. Augustine :    Ben Tyler, Allen Brown 
 St. Barnabas :     Sharon Shamel, Pauline Millard 
 St. Christopher :  Bob Schrum, Dee Haniford 
 St. Paul :         Ellen Candelaria, Denise Snowdon, Pamela Hart 
 St. Stephen:         Josie Mattix, 
 St. Timothy:        Tom Zaczkiewicz, Judy Gabrys as CEMP Treasurer 
 Others Present :  Paul Kincaid, Pat Hamilton plus three others that didn’t sign in 
 
Opening Prayer: Bishop Sparks began meeting with a prayer at 6:40 PM 
  
Faith Community Check-In 

St. Timothy: 
 Positive – Lots of Small items have been taken care of 
 Challenge – Aging Building 
St. Barnabas: 
 Positive – Jam making is done 
 Challenge – Bill Paying 
St. Stephen: 
 Positive – Parking lot Paved and tree stumps Removed 
 Challenge – lack of Support from other members  
St. Paul:    
 Positive – Pumpkin Patch 
 Challenge – New Carpet in Adult day care and Painting exterior 
St. Augustine:  
 Positive – Mother Terri’s Sermon 
 Challenge – Music (Organist) and Bills 
St. Christopher: 
 Positive – Wonderful 5th Sunday 
 Challenge – Lack of participation 

 
Approval of the Minutes from August 9th Meeting: 
Motion was made by Dee Haniford and seconded by Pat Hamilton to approve the Minutes as read.  
The Motion carried. 
 
Financial Report: Presented by Judy Gabrys- CEMP Treasurer 
                Present CEMP checking account balance is $56,771.45 
                Expenses for the last three months were $68,198.78 
                Sabbatical Fund is $1475.00 
                CEMP Discretionary Fund $ $3,657.46 
                Grant money available is $ 3,020.05 
                Food Pantry Fund is $ 3,709.71 
                Camp Scholarship Fund is $ 0  
                Total CEMP Assets as of September 30, 2018 is $ 68,633.67 



 
Pledge envelopes were passed out to each parish for 2019 
13th Month Pledge to Camp Scholarship, Food Pantry, or Sabbatical Fund was suggested Pam Hart 
will write a letter about the 13th month giving. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 

 Pumpkin Patch Saturday October 13th from 9 am to 3pm at St. Paul.  Help needed to 
set up and clean-up  

 Clergy Schedule is out for October and November Pastor Jim in back in the rotation 
but on a limited basis 

 It’s time to order Forward Day by Day for the 2019 year will continue to place one 
order and distribute to each parish. 

 
NEW BUSINESS: 

 Advent 4 this year is December 23rd this year it was discussed having only two services 
on this Sunday instead of 6 to make it easier on the Clergy one at 9 am and one at 
11am locations to be announced. 

 Christmas Eve times for last year were ST. Stephens 6:30, St. Christopher’s and St. 
Timothy 7, St. Paul 9:30 PM.  

 Christmas Day was at St. Barnabas at 11 AM 

 Christmas Eve for 2018 is still open for Times in light of the fact we will only have 3 
priest to supply all 6 parishes  

 Annual Meetings at all parishes will be run by Senior Wardens all six churches have 
scheduled their meetings for Sunday January 27th  

 Search process continues.  By October 15th the CAT survey will be available for all to 
go on line to take the search profile will be generated from the answers given 
Statements on CAT survey are ranked by importance.  

 Bob Schrum reminded everyone that on December 15th the food pantry will provide a 
breakfast to all and Casseroles’ are being ask for from each parish and as always any 
help is appreciated 

  
NEXT MEETING - St. Augustine December 6th 2018 6:30 PM 
Closing prayer offered by Bishop Sparks 8:10 PM 
 


